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SUBJECT


A Briefing on Safety in the King County Correctional Facilities.

BACKGROUND

The King County Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) operates one of the largest jails in the Pacific Northwest.  The department operates two adult secure detention facilities (the King County Correctional Facility in Seattle and the Maleng Regional Justice Center in Kent) and is responsible for over 40,000 bookings a year and houses an average of about 2,100 pre- and post-adjudicated felons and misdemeanants every day.  The department’s employees supervise inmates that every security level from minimum to ultra-high security.  

Over the last several months there have been two incidents at King County’s correctional facilities, one of which resulted in correction officer injuries. In addition, on January 29, 2011, State Department of Corrections officer Jayme Biendl was killed by an inmate while at her post at the Monroe Correctional Complex.

 March 2010 Incident at King County Correctional Facility

On March 28, 2010, on the 10th floor of the King County Correctional Facility, a group of inmates broke windows, destroyed jail property and refused orders to return to their cells.  DAJD and outside law enforcement agencies responded to the disturbance.  The inmates ultimately stood down in the face of a large show of force.  There were no reported injuries to staff or inmates.  
January 2011 Assault of Correctional Officer at Maleng Regional Justice Center 
On January 11, 2011, an inmate attacked a corrections officer in the Nora East unit at the Maleng Regional Justice Center.  The inmate was restrained and brought under control by other DAJD officers.  There were multiple injuries resulting from this incident, including very serious injuries to the officer who was initially attacked. 
January 2011 Death of State Department of Corrections Officer at Monroe Correctional Complex

On January 29, 2011, a Washington State Department of Corrections correctional officer Jayme Biendl was found dead at the Monroe Correctional Complex. According to Department of Corrections’ reports, staff conducted a routine count of offenders inside the Washington State Reformatory Unit and discovered that an offender was missing. After an inventory of equipment, correctional staff discovered that a correctional officer’s keys and radio were missing. Staff members immediately went to the officer’s post position and found the officer unconscious and not breathing. Emergency responders declared the officer dead at the scene.  

Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention staff will brief the committee on safety in King County’s correctional facilities. [image: image1]
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